January Board Meeting Minutes
[bookmark: _GoBack]January 19, 2023 7:30 pm, Zoom
In attendance Heather Hubbard Morgan, Cristy Smith, Nicole Underwood, Bennie Underwood. Wimberly Thompson, Lynne Farmer, Christine Runyan, Lindsay Bennett, Julie Jones, Emily Barry, Ana Bonnheim, 

1)New Board Members
The board welcomes Christine Runyan, Secretary and Lindsay Bennett, Membership Chair. Nicole noted we still had President Elect as a vacancy and to consider who may be willing to fill this position.
2) Risk Management- Lynne/ Chris
A) Discussion on hotel stays and budget for Columbia Risk training
B) Risk call Lynne is planning to attend at 8pm- Highlights include ways to be working on getting families to open up about children’s mental health so they can be better supported. Recruitment and training big focus right now to get leaders in and trained. South American training may be less expensive than Canada due to cost of hotel rooms in Toronto. Insurance for local events are different than international so we are going to have to submit to national to get insurance coverage for mini camp. Not complicated but something we need to be sure we are doing. Hoping to return to normal operations and homestays this summer. A document has been loaded to base camp regarding risk management under board meetings.  Certification application- we have one month to demonstrate we are appropriately fulfilling our roles as a risk management and safeguarding and all of those things. A couple examples of types of things that are listed in it it’s to the level of sharing redacted copies of applications for leader, redacted, copies of references for applicants. Some discussion around paying for risk training trip and what national pays for. Money in budget is going to be recurring for Risk Management training.
2) Interchange- Wimberly. Still looking for an interchange leader. 
3) Finance- Heather and Bennie
A) Program fee is same across all programs and the same as other chapters, changes are an attempt to avoid boom and bust cycles/ Total program fees are $38,000
B) Scholarships – we have money and total program costs should not be a barrier for anyone
C) Line item overview and discussion on each budget item. $10,000 operational budget
Nicole’s reservation is that we are approving a budget we don’t have the funds to cover. This is noted that the budget needs to be thought of as contingent. Sara moves to approve the budget, and Wendy seconds the motion. Budget is voted on and approved by all members

Discussion on Facebook donations and the difficulty in tracking them. Heather intends to end subscriptions to QuickBooks, which will be same as what national offers when we transfer over. Also ending SquareSpace and Neon subscriptions.
4) Programs- Julie 
Julie uploaded a file with a written update. Suggests picking up another Village since we have 6 applicants. Six applicants for youth meeting, no one for fortnight, two for interchange, one for JC. Things are looking good. JB to attend meeting this Sunday at the public defenders office , not sure who will attend. Suggested giving the yellow t-shirts as gifts for mini camp.  Heather asks if there is a stipend of interchange leaders. (yes, from the parents). Thankful for the overnight help with interviews. April 15 leader training, February 15 local leader training
5) Discussion around merchandise, Cristy Smith willing to help with Merchandise. Talk of creating swag bags. Once theme is decided for youth meeting, then merc can be designed around that. 
6)Membership-Wimberly/Nicole /Heather
A) National Dues change ($10 individual / $25 family)
B) New Members and Welcome Lots of new members. We have budgeted 30 families and 10 individual memberships
C) New Membership System, Lindsay Bennett is new Membership Chair

7) Minutes- both sets of September and October meetings were approved. Sarah Moss first, and Cristy Smith Second. All members approved.
8) Fundraising- Emily/Nicole. This is what we all need to be rallying around and so right now that since it $32,000 in fundraising and fundraising plan in the works. 
A) Facebook is not matching donations, Send anything to Bennie and Heather regarding Facebook donations to see what’s coming in. We don’t know where they’re coming from.  I think we’ve around $1800 of Facebook money come into the account and PayPal,which is awesome. We just don’t know exactly to what the amounts should be attributed. 
B) Mailing Appeal-want to do a mailing campaign with a letter, fundraising event, newsletter, and donor appeal.
C) FUNdrasing event- possibly bingo, riverboat, or casino night
D) Sponsorship—discussed having all board members approach a businesses (local, employer, friend, etc) for sponsorship, goal is each person bringing in at least one $500 -$1000 sponsorship from a local business. Levels, such as $500, $750, $1000, and up discussed and to what they would gain from sponsoring us.
D) Targeted fundraising- Continuing to work with Lori Johnson regarding some direct discussions with potential donors.
9) Community Shares- Jamie updated what was needed for meeting our obligations for CS was complete thanks to Bob Grimac and that she would be helping file the necessary report. CS solicited CISV for silent auction items for their 2024 gala.
10)Youth Meeting – Lauren/Ana/Nicole- Still working on staffing, soft deadline by the end of February. Ana reported they starting working on our first pre-camp document, which is due till March 1. Gift cards to the overnight we brought in $185 +3 no price (didn’t have amounts written on them) so probably netted somewhere in the low $200, but that’s just really great. Still looking to hire a junior staff, needing someone who’s 18 but not 25. 
11) Calendar- discussion around mini camp being held at John Knox, possibly combining delegation celebration with spring chapter meeting.
12) JB update- working on Mini camp



